
 

CALENDAR 
  

Kensington 8K Race 

Sat., Sept. 23rd 

7:30 am—10:30 am 
(Info Page 8) 

 

Council Worksession 
(Commercial Signage) 

Mon., Sept. 25th, 7 pm 

 

KVFD Summer Movie Night 

Fri., Sept. 29th, 5:30 pm 
St. Paul Park 

When Harry Met Sally (R) 

 

KVFD Open House 

Sun., Oct. 8th 

11:30 am—4:00 pm 

 

Town Council Meeting 

Mon., Oct. 9th, 7 pm 

 

Fall Festival 

Sun., Oct. 15th 

11 am—4 pm 
Amory/Howard Avenues 

 

www.tok.md.gov 
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50th Annual Labor Day Parade 

and Festival 
The Town would like to thank the com-

munity for a wonderful Labor Day Pa-

rade and Festival, and extend a very 

special thank you to our Honorary 

Grand Marshal, Jayne Plank. Ms. Plank 

served on the Kensington Town Council 

from 1967–1974, at which time she had 

the distinction of being the first woman 

elected Mayor (1974-1982) within the Town. Ms. Plank oversaw 

many Town milestones during her time as Mayor, to include the 

purchase of the Armory (Town Hall) and Flinn Park; the creation 

of Noyes Children’s Library; and having Kensington added to the 

National Register of Historic Places. Although the Kensington 

Labor Day Parade originated during Ms. Plank’s first term on the 

Kensington Council, she credits Harold Huggins and the Kensing-

ton-Wheaton Lions Club for organizing the event. We thank Ms. 

Plank and Mr. Huggins both for their contributions to our Town. 

The Town would like to thank our generous sponsors for the 

50th Annual Kensington Labor Day Parade and Festival 

Harold Huggins and Jayne 
Plank (Grand Marshal) 

Mix1073.com SusanHoDDS.com 
FitzMall.com 

KensingtonParkSenior 

Living.com 

KensingtonRowBook 

Shop.com HuffnPuffCleans.com 

Carlos Auto Service; Cedar Lane Nursery School; Crossway Community; 
and Kids Party Face 

Ordinance No. O-02-2017 (Fence Ordinance) Adopted—Info Page 8 



 

 
 

 

MAYOR 
 

Tracey Furman 

Mayor.Tracey@tok.md.gov 

 

COUNCIL 

Sean McMullen 
(Mayor Pro-Tem) 

Darin Bartram 

Conor Crimmins 

Duane Rollins 

Mayor.Council@tok.md.gov 

 

 

TOWN STAFF & CREW 
 

Sanford W. Daily, Town Manager  

SWDaily@tok.md.gov  

Matt Hoffman, Asst. Town Manager 

MJHoffman@tok.md.gov 

Susan Engels, Clerk—Treasurer 

Susan.Engels@tok.md.gov 

Shirley Watson, Facility Manager/Events 

Shirley.Watson@tok.md.gov 

Jim Snow and Bill D’Albora Code Enforcement 

Jim.Snow@tok.md.gov; Bill.Dalbora@tok.md.gov 

Jason Swain, Crew Chief 

Jamie Simms, Joe Natali and  

Rick Moten, Public Works 

The 2017 Town Directory Co-chairs, Nicole Andrews and 
Helen Wilkes, are making one last appeal to Residents to 
submit their contact information before the Directory goes 
to print. Currently, there are over 200 households that 
have yet to return their information sheets. Even if nothing 
has changed, please send your information to 
Info.KTownLadies@gmail.com. 
 
Kensington’s first new redevelopment project, Knowles 
Station, has finally broken ground at the corner of Detrick 
and Knowles Avenues. The commercial center will have 
two to three retail shops and will be anchored by a high-
end wine bar. Streetscape improvements on Detrick, along 
with outdoor seating, are within the proposed plans. 
 
The proposed Kensington Senior Living development pro-
ject along Metropolitan Avenue will be holding a public 
meeting on Wednesday, September 27th, 7 pm, at Town 
Hall to answer questions from the community. Please 
RSVP to ECRogers@lerchearly.com 
 
Strosniders Hardware has announced that their opening 
has been delayed until late October or early November.  
 
Longtime Carroll Place Resident, Dan Botkiss, passed 
away on September 5th. Mr. Botkiss served on the Ken-
sington Town Council from 1962 through 1969. Mr. Bot-
kiss is survived by his wife Gloria and their children 
Marilyn and Philip.  Their son Barry is deceased.  
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Town Permits 
 

10610 Lexington Street—Fence 
 

10314 Armory Avenue—Shed 
 

3500 Dupont Avenue—Dumpster 
 

10100 Frederick Avenue—Repair 
 

3603 Farragut Avenue—Egress Win-

dow 
 

3705 Calvert Place—Solar Panels 
 

10414 Detrick Avenue—Addition and 

Alteration 
 

10313 Fawcett Street—Fence 
 

3502 Kensington Court—Addition 
 

Building Permits—Please be re-

minded that both a Town and 

County permit for any exterior or 

interior structural changes are 

needed, with the exception of 

landscaping and  repairs. His-

toric District properties will also 

need a Historic Area Work Per-

mit (HAWP). Please contact the 

Town staff with any questions.  

MAYOR  T R A C E Y  
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Article 1, "Building Code", Section 5-109,  
"Fences, Walls and Retaining Walls" and Ar-
ticle 2, "Housing Code", Section 5-201, 
"Montgomery County  Housing Code 
Adopted"; enacting new Sections 5-202, 
"Maintenance of structures"; and renumbering 
Sections 5-202, "New Home Warranty and 
Builder Licensing" and 5-203, "Parking on 
Yards and Greenspace". The Public Hearing 

was set for Monday, August 14, 2017, 7:00 

pm.  

Summary from the July 10, 2017 

Town Organizational Meeting 

 

• Council Members Bartram and Crimmins 
were sworn in prior to the Organizational 
Meeting. 

• The Mayor and Council discussed areas of 
interest and were assigned to the following 
Committees: 

• Auditing Committee - McMullen 

• Board of Elections - Rollins 

• Ethics Commission - Bartram 

• Greenscape Committee - Crimmins 
and Rollins 

• Development Review Board - Bartram 
and Crimmins 

• Historic Preservation - Furman and 
Crimmins 

• Traffic Committee - Bartram and 
McMullen 

• Events Committee - Disbanded 
(Council and staff will continue to work 
on the Events Guide).  

• Facilities Liaison - Disbanded 

• Council Member McMullen will serve as 

Mayor Pro Tem. 

Summary from the July 10, 2017 

Town Meeting 

 

• Approved the Town Meeting Minutes from 
June 12, 2017. 

• Approved Resolution No. R-11-2017 - A 
Resolution of the Mayor and Town Council 
authorizing the Town Manager to enter into a 
contract with Actualize Studio to create and 
host a new website for the Town. 

• Introduced Ordinance No. O-02-2017 - An 
Ordinance of the Mayor and Town Council 
amending Chapter V, "Housing and Building 
Regulations", by amending and re-enacting  

Summary from the August 14, 2017 

Town Meeting 

 

• Approved the Town Organizational and 
Regular Meeting Minutes from July 10, 2017. 

• Discussed supporting possible State legis-
lation to allow Class D Alcohol Licenses 
within the Town. The Council directed staff to 
work with our State Delegates on drafting leg-
islation for review at the September meeting.  

• The Council concurred to remove the ex-
isting decorative tree lights along Howard 
Avenue and replace them with lights that will 
require less maintenance. 

• Held a Public Hearing on Ordinance No. 
O-02-2017 - An Ordinance of the Mayor and 
Town Council amending Chapter V, 
"Housing and Building Regulations", by 
amending and re-enacting Article 1, "Building 
Code", Section 5-109, "Fences, Walls and Re-
taining Walls", and Article 2, "Housing 
Code", Section 5-201, "Montgomery County 
Housing Code Adopted"; enacting new Sec-
tion 5-202, "New Home Warranty and Builder 
Licensing", and Section 5-203, "Parking on 
Yards and Greenspace". The Record will be 

held open until 4:00 pm on Wednesday, Sep-

tember 6, 2017. 

• Approved Resolution No. R-12-2017 - A 
Resolution of the Mayor and Town Council 
authorizing the Town Manager to extend a 
contract with NZI Construction for the milling 
and paving of certain Town streets. 
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• Approved Resolution No. R-13-2017 - A 
Resolution of the Mayor and Town Council 
revising the membership of the Development 
Review Board (DRB) to confirm/reconfirm 
appointments. 

• Approved Resolution No. R-14-2017 - A 
Resolution authorizing the Town Manager to 
install "No Thru Traffic" signs on Prospect 
Street, near Summit Avenue, and on Balti-
more and Washington Streets, near Connecti-
cut Avenue, to prohibit thru traffic.  

fountain, and also requested the placement of 
a recycling can at the park; noted that the 
Committee discussed approving a set list of 
trees for planting areas within the Town, rees-
tablishing our Tree City designation, and cre-
ating a gardening communication for the 
Around Town Journal; the Committee will be 
reviewing the vegetation inventory for Clum 
Kennedy Park; and announced that the Town 
has submitted a grant for a picnic pavilion at 
St. Paul Park.  
 
Mayor Furman reported that the Montgomery 
County Department of Transportation 
(MCDOT) will be hosting a second public 
meeting regarding the proposed Summit Ave-
nue Extension project on September 14th, be-
ginning at 7:00 pm; the MOU between the 
Town and M&T Bank for the mural along 
Howard Avenue was finalized; the contract 
with Actualize Studios for the new Town 
website was completed; and noted that the 
furniture within the Victorian Room had been 
removed, with the proceeds benefiting the 
Noyes Children’s Library and the Women’s 
Club of Kensington.  
 
From the Town Manager and Staff 

 
Town Manager Daily requested that the 
Council provide guidance for possible State 
Legislation to allow Class D Alcohol licenses 
within the Town. Mr. Daily noted that the re-
quest for Class D licenses had been raised by 
Tom Brault and Ki Yoon at a previous Coun-
cil meeting in order to allow for a potential 
wine bar within the Town. In addition, the 
Dish & Dram, made a separate request to the 
Town to allow for Caterer’s licenses within 
existing Class B licenses.  
 
The Council discussed and concurred to sup-
port State Legislation for Caterer’s Licenses 
and possibly loosen existing restrictions on 
our Class A Licenses, to include allowing the 
sale of singles and refrigeration.  

August 14, 2017—Mayor Furman, Council 
Members Bartram, Crimmins, McMullen, and 
Rollins, Town Manager Daily, Assistant 
Town Manager Hoffman, and Clerk-Treasurer 
Engels were present. The Pledge of Alle-
giance was recited and a Moment of Silence 
was observed. 
 
The Organizational and Town Meeting Min-
utes from July 10, 2017 were reviewed and 
approved. See Council Actions. 
 
From the Mayor and Town Council  
 
Council Member Bartram reported that a 
number of Residents have requested that the 
Traffic Committee consider a three-way stop 
at the intersection of Carroll Place, Montgom-
ery Avenue, and Hadley Place, and also in-
quired about extending the existing sidewalk 
further south along Montgomery Avenue. Mr. 
Bartram stated the Traffic Committee would 
review the request at their next meeting.  
 
Council Member Rollins reported that Food 
Truck Nights now include local breweries 
Waredaca and Denizens; and thanked Arlene 
Antonicelli and Sharon Murphy, along with 
Mark Hudson, for their continued mainte-
nance of the water fountain at Flinn Park.  
 
Council Member Crimmins reported that the 
Greenscape Committee recommended the 
Town hire a pool company to maintain the  



Delegate Carr was present and discussed the 
process for introducing possible legislation in 
favor of Class D licenses, and stated that he 
had already filed a placeholder for the legisla-
tion, which would allow for amendments as 
late as February 2018. 
 
The Council discussed the number of Class D 
licenses that may be issued, and also consid-
ered potential restrictions on operating hours. 
 
Mr. Brault, 10414 Detrick Avenue, an-
nounced that he had secured the permits for 
the redevelopment of the Hawkins property, 
which would include the aforementioned wine 
bar. Mr. Brault anticipates that the project will 
begin in September and the property will in-
clude at least two additional tenants and will 
have approximately 40 parking spaces. 
 
Mr. Yoon, the operating manager of the pro-
posed wine bar, discussed the business plan 
and requested that the Council not restrict op-
erating hours and follow the County’s 1:00 
am closing time; and also recommended that 
the Town allow any mixture of three licenses.  
 
Council Member Crimmins questioned 
whether a universal approach to legislation 
could be taken and work with businesses on a 
case by case basis depending on future com-
plaints and past performance.  
 
Council Member Rollins questioned whether 
one operation could obtain two separate Class 
D Licenses.  
 
Council Member Crimmins stated that he vis-
ited Downtown Crown Wine & Beer, which is 
the proposed business model for the wine bar, 
and was favorable of the quality of products 
available, but noted it was a set in a different 
environment than the Town.   
 
The Mayor and Council discussed and con-
curred that the closing time for Class D  
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License holders should be comparable to the 
County’s 1:00 am standard.  
 
Town Manager Daily discussed the decorative 
tree lighting options along Armory and How-
ard Avenues, and explained that the existing 
issues relate to the ground fault interrupters, 
which cause the lights to go out when it rains.  
 
The Mayor and Council discussed the prob-
lems with the existing lights and concurred to 
remove them and install straight line party 
lights, similar to what has been installed at the 
Kensington Shopping Center.  
 
Mayor Furman noted that the Council will be 
meeting with the Town Attorney for a work 
session on September 25, 2017 to discuss 
commercial sign regulations.  
 

Public Appearances 

 

Leslie Olson suggested that the Council dis-
cuss the proposed picnic pavilion in greater 
detail before the project moves forward, espe-
cially concerning the proposed lighting.  
 
Council Member Crimmins and Rollins noted 
that the lighting would include security light-
ing for the park.  
 
Joseph Campbell questioned whether the 
MCP bicycle patrol is ongoing; requested a 
list of crosswalk upgrades; and questioned 
whether the crosswalk at Kensington Parkway 
and Kent Street is on the list. 
 
Mayor Furman explained the police do not 
have a set schedule for the bicycle patrols and 
noted that they have been actively patrolling 
through the summer months. The Mayor re-
minded Residents that the bike patrols are not 
part of the Town’s additional enforcement and 
do not monitor stop signs or time restrictions.  
 
Town Manager Daily reviewed the crosswalks  
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for upgrades and explained that the crosswalk 
at Kensington Parkway and Kent Street is not 
on the list due to the necessity of relocating an 
existing storm drain.  
 
Arlene Antonicelli requested clarification of 
the parking signs along Montgomery Avenue, 
which are inconsistent and asked about ob-
taining a guest pass. Ms. Antonicelli also re-
quested that the No Left Turn sign along the 
northbound lane of Kensington Parkway at 
Kent Street be removed.  
 
Paul Sexton suggested adding lights to Flinn 
Park around the fountain.  
 
Ordinances, Resolutions, Regulations   
 
Resolution No. R-12-2017 – A Resolution of 
the Mayor and Town Council authorizing the 
Town Manager to extend an existing contract 
with NZI Construction Corporation for the 
milling and paving of certain Town streets 
was discussed. See Council Actions.  
 
Town Manager Daily explained the Town is 
authorized by State law and our Town Charter 
to piggy-back off of existing government con-
tracts with similar bidding requirements. In 
reviewing the most recent Montgomery 
County and Prince Georges County paving 
contracts, Mr. Daily concluded that the unit 
prices submitted by NZI Construction are 
comparable and he recommended adding 
$300,000 to the budget this year.  
 
Jon Gerson questioned whether the Town is 
able to coordinate with the utilities on upcom-
ing paving contracts.  
 
Town Manager Daily stated that the Town 
submits our paving schedule to the utilities; 
unfortunately, projects do not always coin-
cide.  
 
Joseph Campbell questioned the duration of  

the NZI contract and how many years the 
Town has piggy-backed off of other bids. Mr. 
Campbell also questioned the merit of the re-
newal with NZI, as he did not believe their 
performance warranted an extension. 
 
Paul Sexton questioned whether Summit Ave-
nue is on the Town’s paving schedule. 
 
Town Manager Daily explained that Summit 
Avenue is under the jurisdiction of Montgom-
ery County and that WSSC will be repaving 
the street following the completion of the wa-
ter main project.  
 
Resolution No. R-13-2017 – A Resolution of 
the Mayor and Town Council to revise the 
membership of the Development Review 
Board (DRB) and confirm/reconfirm appoint-
ments was discussed. See Council Actions. 
Town Manager Daily explained the Resolu-
tion is to clarify the intent of the original ap-
pointments from the Town Council, which 
will now coincide with designations following 
the Town’s annual Organizational Meeting.  
 
Resolution No. R-14-2017 – A Resolution of 
the Mayor and Town Council authorizing the 
Town Manager to install “No Thru Traffic” 
signs on Prospect Street, near Summit Ave-
nue, and on Baltimore and Streets, near Con-
necticut Avenue, to prohibit thru traffic was 
discussed. See Council Actions.  
 
Council Member Bartram explained the Reso-
lution is to prevent cut thru traffic during the 
morning and evening rush hours, following a 
petition by Residents.  
 
Mayor Furman stated she received one com-
ment from an individual outside of the Town 
in opposition to the Resolution.  
 
Brett Bagshaw spoke in support of the Reso-
lution.  
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Ordinance No. O-02-2017 –A Public Hear-
ing was held on an Ordinance of the Mayor 
and Town Council amending Chapter V, 
“Housing and Building Regulations”, by 
amending Article 1, “Building Code”, by add-
ing Section 5-109, “Fences, Walls and Retain-
ing Walls”, and Article 2, “Housing Code”, 
by repealing and re-enacting Section 5-201, 
“Montgomery County Housing Code 
Adopted”; enacting new Section 5-202, 
“Maintenance of Structures and Fixtures”; and 
renumbering Sections 5-202, “New Home 
Warranty and Builder Licensing” and 5-203, 
“Parking on Yards and Greenspace”.  
 
Town Manager Daily stated that the Ordi-
nance was drafted to limit the height of fences 
within the front plane of a property to four (4) 
feet, which was the previous regulation under 
the County prior to a zoning text amendment 
a few years back. Mr. Daily also reviewed 
suggested amendments to the Ordinance from 
the Town Attorney following earlier com-
ments from the Council.  
 
Kathy Buss requested clarification of the pub-
lic right-of-way and how she would replace an 
existing fence/retaining wall located on the 
private property line, and if her side yard 
would be considered a front plane as well 
since she is a corner lot.  
 
Town Manager Daily explained that a fence 
may not be placed within the public right-of-
way. 
 
Mayor Furman stated that Ms. Buss’ situation 
would require a Variance from the Council to 
place a fence in excess of four (4) feet in 
height on her side yard since she has a corner 
lot.  
 
Leslie Olson stated the Ordinance was diffi-
cult to follow and noted inconsistencies in the 
numbering. Mr. Olson also suggested that the 
front plane be defined for corner lots within  

the Ordinance. 

 

Assistant Town Manager Hoffman noted an 
error within the numbering of Sections and 
stated he would contact the Town Attorney to 
revise.  
 
Council Members Crimmins and Rollins dis-
cussed shortening the violation times with re-
gards to parking on greenspaces. 
 
Council Member Bartram suggested address-
ing parking in yards at a separate time, as the 
Ordinance pertains to fencing.  
 
Mayor Furman stated that any amendments 
would be strictly related to fences.  
 

Council Member Rollins requested that fences 
be required to face outward.  
 
Assistant Town Manager Hoffman stated 
there is no existing County or Town regula-
tion requiring fencing to face outward.  
 
The Council concurred that fences place 
within the front plane of the house, including 
corner lots, should face outward.  
 
Council Actions  

 

Council Member McMullen moved to ap-
prove the Organizational Meeting Minutes 
from July 10, 2017.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Council Member McMullen moved to ap-
prove the Town Meeting Minutes from July 
10, 2017. The motion passed unanimously.  
 
Council Member Bartram moved to approve 
Resolution R-14-2017 authorizing the Town 
Manager to install “No Thru Traffic” signs on 
Prospect Street, near Summit Avenue, and on 
Baltimore and Washington Streets, near Con-
necticut Avenue, to prohibit thru traffic. 
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ARCHIVED MINUTES . . .  
 

Complete Minutes, along with an audio re-
cording from past meetings are available on 
the Town’s website at the following link: 
 

http://tok.md.gov/town-business/council-

meeting-recordings/ 

The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Council Member McMullen moved to hold 
the public record open on Ordinance No. O-
02-2017 amending Chapter V, “Housing and 
Building Regulations”, by amending Article 
1, “Building Code”, by adding Section 5-109, 
“Fences, Walls and Retaining Walls”, and Ar-
ticle 2, “Housing Code”, by repealing and re-
enacting Section 5-201, “Montgomery County 
Housing Code Adopted”; enacting new Sec-
tion 5-202, “Maintenance of Structures and 
Fixtures”; and renumbering Sections 5-202, 
“New Home Warranty and Builder Licensing” 
and 5-203, “Parking on Yards and Green-
space”. until 4 p.m. September 6, 2017. The 
motion passed unanimously. 
 
Council Member McMullen moved to ap-
prove Resolution R-12-2017 authorizing the 
Town Manager to extend an existing contract 
with NZI Construction Corporation for resur-
facing certain Town streets. The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Council Member Rollins moved to approve 
Resolution R-13-2017 to revise the member-
ship of the Development Review Board and 
Confirm/Reconfirm appointments.  The mo-
tion passed unanimously. 
 
Council Member Crimmins moved to adjourn 
the Town Meeting at 9:33 pm. The motion 
passed unanimously.  
 

*** 

Ordinance No. O-02-2017 
The Mayor and Town Council adopted Ordi-
nance No. O-02-2017 at the September 11, 
2017 Town Council Meeting. The Ordinance 
will go into effect October 2, 2017. 
 
Ordinance of the Mayor and Town Council 

amending Chapter V, “Housing and Build-

ing Regulations”, by amending Article 1, 

“Building Code”, by adding Section 5-109, 

“Fences, Walls and Retaining Walls”, and 

Article 2, “Housing Code”, by repealing and 

re-enacting Section 5-201, “Montgomery 

County Housing Code Adopted”; Enacting 

new Section 5-202, “Maintenance of Struc-

tures and Fixtures”; and renumbering Sec-

tions 5-202, “New Home Warranty and 

Builder Licensing” and Section 5-203, 

“Parking on Yards and Greenspace”. 
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ANNOUN C EMEN T S  

The Kensington 8K Race is 
known for its community 
spirit and USATF-certified 
route, starting in historic 
Warner Circle, past Kensing-
ton Town Hall, and along 

Antique Row. After a flat, straight shot down 
Kensington Pkwy, you enter Rock Creek Park 
for a beautiful run on Beach Drive. But not 
too fast, as the infamous East Bex”hill” 
awaits, followed by a downhill sprint and re-
turn through Old Town.  
 

The 2 Mile Challenge is great for both run-
ners and walkers. The route starts at Noyes 
Library, circles Warner Mansion, and down 
onto Kensington Pkwy.  A quick u-turn past 
Saul and it's back to Old Town for a fast fin-
ish.  
 

The 1K Fun Run is a family favorite.  The 
route starts at Noyes Library, circles Warner 
Mansion, and finishes in Old Town.  Run, 
walk, carry, cajole - however you finish, it's 
definitely fun for all.  
 

www.Kensington8K.org 
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Paul Sexton, AAMS® 

Financial Advisor 

10401 Connecticut Ave. 
Kensington, MD 20895 

 

301-933-6753 
 

 

Paul.Sexton@EdwardJones.com 

Downtown Kensington’s 3rd An-

nual Fall Festival on October 15, 2017 (11 am 

- 4pm) will highlight the many organizations 

that serve our community and surrounding 

neighborhoods. Historic Old Town’s streets 

will be filled with live music, food vendors, 

exhibitor displays, sidewalk sales, and nearly 

100 local artisans selling quality handcrafted 

items.  
 

www.kensingtonfallfestivalmd.com 

EXPLOREKENS INGTON .COM  

A few helpful fall and winter tips from the 

Greenscape Committee: 
 

The Greenscape Committee consists of a small 
group of dedicated citizen volunteers tasked 
with and focused on consistent care of exterior 
green spaces throughout town.  This year the 
committee is co-chaired by Council Members 
Conor Crimmins and Duane Rollins.  During 
our organizational meeting, the committee sug-
gested it might be helpful to offer residents a 
few fall and winter greenscape tips for use at 
home: 
 

Is your grass looking a bit worn out? 
Fall is a great time to plant grass.  Many lawn 
experts recommend Fescue mix as a hearty 
grass for patching and in-fill.  It grows best in 
early fall and planting in fall gives it a hearty 
root base heading into spring and summer. 
 

When is the best time to prune bushes and 
trees? 
Winter is actually the best time of year to prune 
bushes and trees according to the professionals!  
During the winter, most woody plants are dor-
mant and so are the many diseases and insects 
that can potentially invade pruning cuts.  Winter 
pruning is good for your plants, leaving them 
with extra root and energy reserves to quickly 
heal wounds and support vigorous spring 
growth that will obscure the pruning cuts. 
 

Tips for dividing perennial plants: 
Divide when a plant looks good – don’t wait 

until it becomes decrepit or monstrous. 
Start at the drip line – this will allow you to 

lift the plant with most of its roots in-
tact. 

Divide in cool weather – for the best re-
establishment of the perennials it’s best 
to divide when the nights become cool. 

Keep roots cool and moist – Fifty percent 
humidity and 50 degrees Fahrenheit  are 
the ideal conditions for holding divi-
sions until you can get them back into 
the ground. 

Replenish soil with organic matter – always 
best to renew the soil before re-planting 
– makes sense! 
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3710 Mitchell Street    Kensington, MD  20895 

Office: 301.949.2424    www.tok.md.gov  

To: 

Kensington Farmers Market 
Open every Saturday year-round, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.  

Kensington Train Station 

 

Local and regional vendors offer fresh baked goods, seasonal fruits and vegetables, organic 
meats, seafood, cheese, artisan breads, olive oil and prepared foods.  


